

2024 油同二丌予摸底联考 全国卷

英语试题

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试 卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后、将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

考试时间为 120 分钟, 满分 150 分

(集一部分 听为(共两节,满分30分)

₩题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 ★到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题 1.5分,满分 7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. When did the woman leave the bus stop?

A. At about 7:00.

B. At about 7:30.

C. At about 8:00.

2. What are the family probably going to do?

A. Prepare a moal.

B. Go on a trip.

C. Eat in by restaurant

3. Where does the conversation take place?

A. At & party:

B. At a clothing store.

4. What do we know about Julia?

- A. She is the most popular student in class.
- B. She is worried about the math score.
- C. She is good at calculating.
- 5. What are the speakers mainly talking about

A. What to eat for supper.

B. How to cook fish pie.

C. Where to learn cooking skills.

第二节(共15小题;每小题 1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独的 每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟,听完局,各小题将给出5秒钟的修答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料.回答第6和第7两个小题。

6. What is Harley going to do? - 5

A. Watch TV.

B. Work overtime.

Te Met Lily.

7. What does the man ask Haley to do?

A. Buy some sweets.

B. Pay attention to her study Cl Avoid coming home too late.

听第7段材料,回答第8和第9两个小题

8. What's the problem with Johnny?

A. He is often absent from school.

业 4 四 业 在语试题 第 1 页(共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- B. He is lack of communication.
- C. He often gets home late.
- 9. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Husband and wife.
- B. Doctor and patient.

听第8段材料,回答第10至13四个小题。

- 10. Why does the man look fat now?
 - A. He lost his job.
- B. He exercises less.
- 11. What does the woman mean?
 - A. She is too busy to work out in a health club.
 - B. It's cheap to apple for membership.
 - C. Ordinary people should exercise every day.
- 12. How often to thost members of the health club work out a week?
 - A. Three times.
- B. Five times.
- C. Seven times.

C. Teacher and student

NN

C. His wife told him to eat more.

commendation letter

C. Bad weather.

- 13. That does the man think of the woman?
- A. Thin.

B. Fat.

C. Weak.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17四个小题。

- 14. Why does the woman call the man?
 - A. To recommend some jobs.
 - B. To tell him a piece of news.
 - C. To inform him of her company's information.
- 15. What's the man's address?
 - A. Apartment 6, 29 Republic Avenue.
 - B. Apartment 9. 26 Republic Avenue.
 - C. Apartment 26. 9 Republic Avenue.
- 16. What should the man bring with him when he comes?
 - A. Proof of work experience.
- B. Certificates.
- 17. What is the woman probably?
 - A. A secretary.

B. A job advisor.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20三个小题。

- 18. How many people were there on the plane in all?
 - A. Four.

2

- B. Six
- 19. What problem did the pilot say the plane me with?
 - A. Engine failure.
- B. LAck of gas.
- 20. What do we know about the children;
 - A. They would be recorded in history,
 - B. They were saved by the locals.
 - C. They staved in the jungle for 14 days

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(共 16 小题;每小题 2分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文、从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,进出品目选项。

Special Events in Discovery Center Museum

Discovery Center Museum is a children's second museum located in downtown Rockford, llinois. Every year Discovery Center offers a large number of special events, programs, classes and more.

All special events are included with admission to Discovery Center Museum. Seneral admission of Discovery Center Members and Child.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



and younger.

Mini Monet-Preschool Program

September 11, 2023 10:00 am until 11:30 am

PARENTS OF PRESCHOOLERS! Encourage your young child's interest in art with special projects in the Art Studio. Our new "Mini Mone!" drop-in program will explore a different art medium four times this fall. The program is for children ages 2-6, along with their grown-ups. We will celebrate nature in our Secret Garden "painting" with tissue paper. Monet himself would be proud!

Community Superheroes to the Rescue

September 20, 2023 10:00 am until 2:00 pm

Wear your favorit superhero costume and join our gathering of community superheroes. Meet REAL emerged first responders and explore the science our community heroes use every day. If it doesn't get called for an emergency, you can even get up close to the Mercyhealth REACT helicopter and MD1 response vehicle from 10 am to Noon in our parking lot. In the afternoon, enjoy K-9 dog demonstrations at 1:00 and 1:30 pm.

Him Gill Concert

October 2, 2023 10:00 am until 1:00 pm

Concerts at 10:00 am and 1:00 pm. Get ready to sing, clap, dance and spin along during this visit by award-winning musician and author Jun Gill: Jim Gill's distinctive music play is an invitation to children, parents and grandparents to ang and play together.

Magic & Fairy Tales

October 14, 2023 10:00 and 2:30 Nm

Magic and fairy takes come to life at Discover Center! Come dressed in costume and enjoy a wonderful day of magic shows of TNZ Magic activities as well as activities related to beloved fairy tales.

- 21. How much do a couple with a 2-aged boy pay to attend Mini Mong Pleschool Program?

 A. \$70.00.

 B. \$20.00.

 C. \$30.00.

 D. \$40.00.

- 22. What can visitors probably do in Community Superheroes to the Mescale in the morning?
 - A. Enjoy K-9 dog demonstrations.
- C. Fly Mercyhealth REACT helicopter.
- B. Join the rescue in an emergency.

 Natch an MD1 response vehicle.
- 23. In which event can kids play a fairy game in ostumes?
 - A. Jim Gill Concert.

- B. Magic & Fairy Tales.
- C. Mini Monet-Preschool Pogram.
- D. Community Superheroes to the Rescue.

Sometimes, the kind Stephanie Williams's kindergarten class need a little extra mottvation. While some stuffful preser material rewards for good behavior, all Kameron Eisenberg wanted was to be the first one-on the bus. That way, he'd be able to spend a little extra time, with the school bus driver Charles Frierson. In the few minutes they shared together each aftermon, 300. Charles would chat with Kameron, encourage him, and generally brighten his day.

"T always ask the kids; What do you want to work for today And Kameron said, 'I want to work to see the bus, " Stephanie said. "Just being the first one of the bus and talking to Mr. Charles does not seem like a lot, but to him it's the world."

At the beginning of the school year, Kaperda was baring some difficulties in class. His behavior got him sent to the administrator's office atmost clery day. However, getting to hang out with Mr. Charles turned out to be a strong motivated for the kindergartener to follow directions. Enter charles in with his teacher, the bus driver would sometimes even talk to him about any problems he was

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



having in school.

Stephanie saw a huge change in Kameron's attitude once the boy started talking to Mr. Charles every day. So did Kameron's mom. Eventually, she decided to write a letter to the driver. As Charles read the note on camera, he started to tear up.

"I have always believed angels come when you least expect them." She wrote, "This holds especially true in regards to Mr. Charles. I would like him to know how much we absolutely love him for who he is and what he has done for my son."

According to School Transportation News, Charles and Kameron often get ice cream together now that school is out for the subarmer. The bus driver also cheers him on at his weekend baseball games.

- 24. What can be inferred from the first two paragraphs?
 - A. Kameroy was tired of Stephanie's lessons.
 - B. Kameron liked to compete for the first place.
 - C. Kameron was befriended by Mr. Charles.
- D. AN kids in the kindergarten preferred material rewards.
- 15 What happened to Kameron al the beginning of the school year?
 - A. He behaved badly in school.
 - C. He had a poor sense of direction.
- 26. Why did Kameron's mom write to Mr Charles?
 - A. To show her gratitude to him.
 - C. To express a mother's culhusrasm.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 27. Which words can best Vesoribe Mr. Charles?
 - A. Patient and cautious.
 - C. Honest and determined.

- B. He was to be dismissed from school.
- D. He was affected more by the administrator.

微信客服: zizzs2018

- B. To change Kameron's attitude.
- D. To get the school bus driver moved.
- B. Caring and positive.
- D. Ambitious and sepsitive

The divine economy is not only reshaping the Chinese economy our also creating business opportunities for foreign companies.

C

China's large domestic market offers powerful, scare anyantages that enable the rapid commercialization of digital technologies. Accounting for more than 40 percent of the value of worldwide trade, China has the world's largest e-commerce market. The size of the Chinese Internet user base encourages continuous experimentation and enables digital players to achieve economies of scale quickly.

The strength of China's digital contamption goes beyond the advantages of scale. Nowadayal almost every aspect of people's lives is inseparable from digital technology. This strong basis has enabled the development of services provided to consumers and has accelerated the commercialization of new products. Foreign companies can explore new and innovative services that can be unumporated into the existing digital ecosystem.

Nonethiless, it has also been observed that foreign companies, particularly those in the tech sector, have been pulling out of China. Reputed global firms, such as Amazon, there, and Airbnb have gradually left the country, while their native competitors. In Meaning and Ctrip—continue to thrive. Analysis considers the lack of localization as part of the feason why certain companies are leaving. In addition, new legal measures also raise sould compliance (IMA) and add to uncertainty for western companies operating in China. Facing both the regulatory measures and competition from local companies, foreign tech firms encounter profe challenges to expand operations and gain more customers.

This is not to say that foreign companies should avoid investing in tech in Chi. ... Wen the Vasi

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



size of China's digital economy, business opportunities still exist for foreign technology solution providers and are actively encouraged in areas such as industrial digital transformation, services, solutions for sustainable development, consumer products. Potential industries for foreign investment include software development, information technology support management, and the maintenance of modern high-end equipment. In addition, the application of information technology also brings opportunities in other sectors, including healthcare, vehicle manufacturing, and energy transition. Doors are open for foreign investors in the research and exploration of new technologies to add to China's speeding digital sector.

- 28. What do we know about China's digital economy from the second and third paragraphs?
 - A. 4s development is out of control temporarily.
 - By Has reshaped the world economy for a long time.
 - C. It is not closely related to foreign companies.
 - D. It benefits greatly from the Chinese Internet users.
- *29. For what reason are some foreign companies leaving China?
 - A. New rules and severe competition.
 - B. Gradually losing business opportunities.
 - C. Wrong judgments on e-commerce market.
 - D. Lack of support from the Joral government.
- 30. What's the author's attitude towards foreign companies' investing in China?
 - A. Sympathetic. B. Tolerant.
- C. Optimistic.
- D. Neutral.

- 31. What does the text mainly talk about?
 - A. China's plans to develop its digital economy.
 - B. The hight future of China's digital economy.
 - C. Digital economy promoting global economic growth.
 - D. The opportunities and challenges for foreign firms in China Jigual economy.

Г

Human geneticist Regina Betz of University Hospital Common Cermany and her team had just linked three genes to a rare disease with eye-catching symptoms; silvery, shiny hair that just will not lie flat. Called uncombable hair syndrome (蓬发综合征), patients can have dry, shiny hair that stands away from the skin like a cloud of dandelion fluff(绒毛). Only about 100 cases had ever been reported.

But after the study, which tooked at 18 cases, people from all over the world reached out. "They said, 'Oh, I have a child like this' or, 'Oh, I looked exactly like that as a child,' "sals study coauthor Buket Basmaum, I geneticist also at University Hospital Bonn. "Regina said. 'Send us your samples.'" Now, the team has assayed DNA samples from 107 people with procombable hair syndrome. Variants (变体) of just a single gene accounted for 71 percent. Teases, the researchers reported on August 31 in JAMA Dermatology.

the gene, PADI3, encodes an enzyme () involved in hair formation. Changes in PADI3 can disrupt the process, affecting the hair's structure. In people with the syndrome, the hair is like "a paper straw that has collapsed in on itself," says Gillian workate, a hair biologist at the University of Bradford in England who was not involved in the study. Business and her colleagues also linked nearly 4 percent of the cases to variants of TGM3 or TCHH, the two other hair genes that the team had previously studied. Nearly a quarter of the cases in the new study remain genetically unexplained.

The work could help doctors diagnose the disorder, which often improves with age and isn't typically tied to health problems. Genetically testing kids with the unusually think heir might ease the

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



minds of parents worried that their child's hair is a sign of something more serious, Westgate says.

- 32. What can we say about the disease?
 - A. It mainly appears in Europe.
- B. It has rarely been reported.
- C. It is easy to cure completely.
- D. It makes hair shiny and thing
- 33. Which is the closest in meaning to the underlined word "assayed" in paragraph 2?
 - A. Progressed.
- B. Described.
- C. Analyzed.
- D. Improved
- 34. What do the researchers find according to paragraph 3?
 - A. All the cases are due to a gene called PADI3.
 - B. Genetic changes determine hair formation.
 - C. Previously studied genes had a greater impact.
 - D. some genes are linked to uncombable hair syndrome.
- 35 Why do parents who have children with the disorder feel relieved after reading the text?
 - A. The disorder cannot cause children's health problems.
 - B. The disorder often stays the same as children grow.
 - C. The disorder can be diagnosed easily by doctors now.
 - D. The disorder can be prevented through genetic testing.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

In searching for what to help children with learning disabilities, remember that you are looking for ways to help them help themselves. Your job as a parent is not to "cure" the Learning disability, but to give your child the social and emotional tools they need to work through childrenges. Always remember that the way you behave and respond to challenges has a big influence on your child. A good attitude won't solve the problems associated with a learning disability. But it can give your child hope and confidence. 36

Become your own expert. Do your own research and keep-up with new developments in learning disability programs and educational techniques. 37 But you re the most important expert on your child, so take charge when it comes to finding the tools they need in order to learn.

Be an advocate for your child. 38 Accept your role as an active parent and work on your communication skills. It may be trustrating at times, but by remaining calm and reasonable, yet firm, you can make a huge difference for your child.

Your child will follow your lead. If you approach learning challenges with optimism, thard work, and a sense of furnor, your child is likely to embrace your perspective—or at least seed the challenges as a must.

Focus on strengths, not just weaknesses. Your child is not defined by their learning disability represents one area of weakness, but there are many more areas of strengths. 40 E You child's life—and schedule—shouldn't revolve (1956) around the learning disability. Nurture the activities where they excel, and make plenty of time for them.

- A. Concentrate on your child's gifts and talents.
- B. Resources are things like food, water, and sheller.
- C. Remember that your influence outweighted on the
- D. Here are tips for dealing with your child cannon doubility.
- E. You may turn to others—teachers doctors—for solutions, especially at first.
- F. It's up to you as a parent to teach, our child how to deal with those difficulties.
- C You may have to speak up time and time again to get special help for your nil?

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

■ 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

6

微信客服: zizzs2018



第三部分 语官知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I was in the back seat of a yellow taxi grabbing my mother's hand like a 5-year-old. But in fact, I was 28 years old, still 41, and hoping my mommy would make it all right.

We were coming home from the 42, and I was in a full-body brace(支架), having survived spinal (脊柱的) surgery exactly a week earlier and 43 the tiny apartment my husband and I shared in San Francisco. Each time the taxi 44 over the steep hills, I felt as if my bones were out of 45 I firmly believed that I would get 46 again during the journey.

I was about to open idy mouth to yell at the driver or at least 4 when my mom leaned forward and said 4811. "Thank you!" The driver glanced at us 49 from his mirror. "You're just the best priver live ever seen," my mom continued. "These hills must be so 50 to drive on. And I'm so 51. My daughter had surgery on her back and is so 52. Because of you, she's going be get home safe. Thank you. You're wonderful."

In the mirror, I could see the driver <u>53</u> proudly. I felt a flash of <u>54</u>, but before I had a chance to <u>55</u> my mother's words, a miracle happened. The driver slowed down. He stretched his neck left and right to <u>56</u> a smooth ride before making each <u>57</u>. Indeed, he drove us home like the best driver I'd ever seen.

In that moment of 158 , what my wise mom had instinctively done was only 59 to me:

60 is powerful.			
41. A. scared	B tiled	C. upset	D. confused
42. A. shelter	B. hospital	C. college	D. country state
43. A. turning down	B putting up	C. thinking of	D heading to
44. A. bounged	B. blocked	C. interrupted	D! rapped
45. A. shape	B. reach	C. control	- V-D.xplace
46. A. wokan	B. reminded	C. hurt	D. stuck
47. A. whisper	B. explain	C. laugh	D. complain
48. A. cheerfully	B. hopefully	C. patientl	D. proudly
49. A. especially	B. doubtfully	property	D. personally
50. A. interesting	B. hard	easy	ND. familiar
51. A. surprised	B. curious	C. grateful	D. paintul
52. A. calm	B. mild	C. weak	D. soft
53. A. shake	B. storte	C. joke	D. applaud
54. A. comfort	P. pity.	C. satisfaction	D. anger
	STORES AND STORES AND STORES	C. contradict	D. recognize -
55. A. receive	Prorgive	C. delay	D. ensure
56. A. expect	B! experience	(15.200 S050S00.♥	
57. A. discussion-	B. calculation	C. turn	D, reactions

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

B. account

B. obvious

B. Love

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或抗少效准词的正确形式。

The 19th China International Cultural Industries Fair kiewed off in Shenzhen in South China's Guangdong province on June 7, 2023, 61 pps expected to promote the development of the country's cultural industry.

The five-day national-level fair, 6 Teature) mainly offline events, 102-attracted and about

C. guidance

C. awkward

C. Trust

D. Communication

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

58. A. Chinis

59. A. cartious

60. A. Praise



3,500 government bodies, cultural organizations and enterprises.

A digital China exhibition area has been set up for the first time to highlight and promote national-level market players, major platforms, and the the cultural industries.

Since its founding in 2004, the cultural fair has seen a continuous 64 (expand) in its exhibition scale, visitor number and degree of internationalization. It has become 65 important platform to promote the development and opening up of the Chinese cultural industries.

Abduk Basit Khan, a Pakistani exhibitor participating 66 the excha for the second time, attended the fair. He showed Pakistani jade (玉器) products, 67 (special) designed for the Chinese market, and expressed hope for a better year 68 (compare) to the previous one. He mentioned that the Chinese market is significant for jade products, and his business 69 (operate) in China tor 10 years.

"Chinese experts noted that China is building ______ (it) as a leading country in culture and improving Chinese culture with the spirit of openness, while the Chinese civilization has also inspired other civilizations across the world through exchanges.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处看误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号();并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(N)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画~横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Animals are our friends, but many animals are in the danger. That's why the environment they are living has changed a lot. For example, with the development of thes, their living areas have become much narrow and many wild animals are facing food shortages At the same time, man is killed wild animals just for their fur, skin, horns, tooth and meat. Luckfly, people have begun to realize the importance of protect wild animals. Many countries have introduced some laws to protect them or stopped people from killing them. Let's take action and adopt effectively measures to protect wild animals because protecting them is protecting themselves.

第二节 世面表达(满分25分)

假定你是你校广播站英文频道的记者李华。你校广播站正在筹备一档介绍国外中学住住活的线上采访节目"Youth Life"。目前任在招募嘉宾。请给你的英国朋友 Peter 写信,邀请他参加线上面试,内容包括:

1 3	-	Н	1	~411	
1.3	13	Ε		內绍	8

2.面试内容和日本

3.表达祝福

8

1 温料 100 十十

2.可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Peter,	17久建筑。	
		Yours
		Li Mi

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com